
 

 

 

Freedom of Information Request:  Our Reference CTMUHB_474_21 
 

You asked:  
   

Please provide the number of patients that have been treated for COVID-19 at 

the Princess of Wales Hospital during June, July and August 2021. 
 

Out of the number of patients treated for COVID-19 please state how many had 
recieved two doses of the COVID-19 vaccine, one dose of the COVID-19 vaccine 

and those that had recieved zero doses of the COVID-19 vaccine.  
 

Our response: 
 

Please see the information provided below for the date period 01/06/2021 – 
31/08/2021 for patients admitted to the Princess of Wales Hospital only that 

registered Covid 19 positive on arrival. 
 

Vaccine Doses             Patients  

1 ** 

2 38 

0 28 
 

Please note: 

 Patients could belong to another University Health Board (UHB) area.  
 Distinct patients – could have been admitted more than once.  

 Patients may not necessarily had treatment for Covid 19, but registered 
Covid 19 Positive on arrival.  

 Where the figures are less than 5, this has been denoted by **.  The exact 
figures have been withheld due to the low numbers involved.   

 
Where numbers are low we have considered that there is the potential for 

the individuals to be identified from the information provided, when 
considered with other information that may also be in the public domain. 

Also, responses under the Freedom of Information Act are made available 
to the public at large.  The data is classed as personal data as defined under 

the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) and Data Protection Act 
2018 and its disclosure would be contrary to the data protection principles 

and constitute as unfair and unlawful processing in regard to Articles 5, 6, 

and 9 of GDPR. We are therefore withholding this detail under Section 40(2) 
of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. This exemption is absolute and 

therefore there is no requirement to apply the public interest test. 


